
5th July 2024 
 

It was great to see so many of you at 
Parent Interviews over the last two 
evenings. Please remember that if you 
were unable to attend you can still 
contact the school and make a time to 
meet with your child’s Teacher next 
term. 
 

We hope you have a safe and happy 
holiday and look forward to 
welcoming your children back 
 
Wayne Leighton 
Principal 

For more information please visit our 
website at www.madagascar.co.nz 

 

Book Fair 
Thank you to all our families that 

participated in the book fair this year. It 
has been another successful year with a 

portion of the sales going towards 
buying new books for our library. 

Duffy Book Winners 

Well done to the following students 
who were ‘Caught Being Good’ and 
received a book and a certificate. 

 
Rusco-Junior Geros – For always 
showing respect and kindness. 

Kelly Chin – For always showing pride in 
her learning. 

Lihana Karena – For having a great 
attitude towards her learning. 

Soane Tuipulotu – for being a good 
buddy to someone less confident. 

Adorabelle Geros – For looking after 
someone who needed it at playtime. 

Anisa Osman – Being happy to play with 
people who needed a friend. 

Sithika –  For helping keep our school 
clean and tidy. 

Denzel Tipene-Kara –  Growing 
confidence and knowledge in reading. 

Tiana Dew –  For being polite and 
respectful to teachers and peers. 
Thurston Davis –  For consistently 

demonstrating SPARK Values. 
Olaan Batoor –  For consistently 

demonstrating SPARK Values. 
Shivanshi Prakash –  For always 

showing Kia Kaha and determination. 
Aurora Kora –  For always showing 

respect to all teachers and her peers. 
Poni Naigulevu –  For being a great 

support and helper for our new 
students. 

Yevanya Amone –  For showing Aroha 
and always volunteering to help others. 

PJ Kennach –  For being a role model 
with his learning. 

Devon Williams –  For consistent effort 
with his learning and always being a 

friendly, cheerful and helpful member of 
our Group. 

 

School Jumpers 
We have a quite a few second had 
jumpers available for purchase from 
between $10 to $15. Please email Maria 
on morr@royalroad.school to enquire. 

SPARK 
Congratulations to the 

students who have 
worked hard towards 
their Bronze Awards:   

Kirsten Artajos, Iksha Chand,  
Wynona Consolacian, Moana Leuelu, 

Irihapeti Tauariki, Poni Naigulevu, 
Elnathen Naigulevu, Kody Jeffery,  
Kyro Williams, Yevanya Amone,  

Angel Purcell, Reign Paparoa,  
Sapphire Burley, Quade Jeffery,  

Azariah Seumanutafa, Sarah Taithul, 
Saransh Gupta and Rowan Magele. 

Congratulations to the students who 
have worked hard towards their Silver 

Awards:   
Georgia O’Malley, Utsav Patel,  

Rikki White, Jordan Harris, Emosi Fagalilo, 
Manutunu George, Poto Tusa-Mitchell, 

Rebecca Etuale, Piang Bawi Taithul  
and Imeleta Lefua. 

 

Royal Road Football Tournament  

 
This term our Year 7/8s have been 

competing in our School Soccer 
Tournament. Congratulations to our 1st 
Place Team: Kalahata (Captain), Fahad, 
Dylan, Secylia and Amelia and our 2nd 

Place Team: Malu (Captain), Sau, John, 
Mantra, Petelo and Jaskeerat. 
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